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MEMORANDUM OF COUNSEL ON BEHALF OF FONTERRA 
LIMITED  

1 This memorandum is filed on behalf of Fonterra Limited (Fonterra), 
in response to the Panel�s Minute 7, dated 16 February 2023 
(Minute). 

2 The Minute requested the section 42A report writer for the Urban 
Form and Development (UFD) chapter to �rewrite� the chapter by 
the end of March 2023, and interested submitters to provide a 
response by Friday 21 April 2023.  

3 Fonterra submitted on a number of objectives and policies in the 
UFD chapter, along with an associated method. In particular, 
Fonterra sought, and continues to seek, a suite of provisions 
recognising and protecting regionally significant industry and 
provisions that adequately address reverse sensitivity effects.  

4 The amendments sought by Fonterra, and reasons for the 
amendments, have been addressed in: 

4.1 evidence of Suzanne O�Rourke dated 22 November 2022; 

4.2 evidence of Susannah Tait dated 22 November 2022; 

4.3 evidence of Michael Copeland dated 22 November 2022; and 

4.4 legal submissions dated 7 February 2023.  

5 Fonterra also appeared to present its case to the hearings panel on 
7 February 2023.  

6 Fonterra has carefully reviewed the �rewritten� UFD chapter. While 
Fonterra acknowledges that there has been material changes to the 
structure and direction of the chapter, it considers that the changes 
do not address the concerns outlined above. 

7 Fonterra therefore seeks further amendments to recognise and 
protect regionally significant industry from reverse sensitivity 
effects, with proposed changes shown in red mark up in Annexure 
1, which are to: 

7.1 Objectives UFD-O1 and UFD-O4; 

7.2 Policies UFD-P1, UFD-P3, UFD-P4, URD-P5, UFD-P7, UFD-P8; 

7.3 Method UFD-M2. 
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8 Fonterra seeks these further amendments for the reasons outlined 
in Fonterra�s submission, further submissions, evidence and legal 
submissions.  

9 Fonterra considers these amendments will assist the Otago Regional 
Policy Statement to best achieve its purpose � the promotion of the 
sustainable management of Otago�s natural and physical resources.1 

10 If it would assist the Panel, Fonterra is able to provide planning 
evidence or legal submissions to address these proposed 
amendments further. 

Dated:     21 April 2023 

 

B G Williams / K I G Jacomb   

 

                                            
1  See sections 5 and 59 of the RMA 



Annexure 1






















